

CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL MEETING – Monday 15 May 2017
 In Chediston School Room at 8 pm

The meeting was preceded by the Annual Parish meetings at 7.30 pm.


MINUTES
1.  Graham Downing was proposed and seconded as Chairman, he accepted and a Declaration of Acceptance of Office was signed.
2.  Janet Heath was proposed and seconded as Vice – Chairman. 

3.  Apologies for absence were received from Mark Titchiner and Janet Heath.
4. The Chairman welcome Councillors, those present were Graham Downing, John Ibbott, Jo Wareham, Terry Tooze, Sheilah Turley and Sarah Ward.
5.  Declarations of interest were received from Jo Wareham re Item 13 on the Agenda.  The Declaration of Interest book was duly signed.
6.  The Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting, (May2016) were signed having previously been accepted as a true and accurate account of the meeting.
7. There were no members of the public present.
8. Minutes of the meeting held on 20 March  2017 were circulated and agreed to be a true and accurate account of the meeting and duly signed.
9. Matters arising from minutes:                                                              Concern has been e-mailed to the clerk about some hedges still not being cut following our letter to all residents.  Jo will visit a couple who live on the green to offer assistance in cutting a front boundary hedge that hasn’t been cut for a number of years.                                                                          Update from Jo re Inter Village Competition. – A logo for the “Baby Dragon Challenge” has been registered and a poster will be circulated to local parishes inviting youngsters between 11 – 16 years old to take part in the challenge during the school summer holidays. Each parish will need a “Dragon” to attend a presentation session and offer a £10 start-up fund for the competitors who they believe have the best ideas for making their fund grow.  Competitors will keep the money they raise and a £50 prize will be awarded to the team who make the most money.
10. A 2017/2018 Risk Assessment and Fixed Assets Register have been reviewed and adopted by the Parish Council.  No public land or building assets are owned by the Council.
11. The Annual Accounts were circulated to Councillors for approval in readiness for Internal and external Auditor by 5 June 2017.  They were agreed and signed by the Chairman and Clerk as the RFO.  Appendix 5 for the exercise of electors' rights will be displayed on the web-site and Noticeboard. The Annual Governance Statement 2016/17 and the Accounting Statement 2016/17 were signed by the Chairman and the RFO.
12. Cheques for authorisation and signature 
Chediston Church Council donation to churchyards £60.00        Linstead Parochial Church Council donation to churchyards £60.00 SALC – subscription   £166.92
13. Planning – DC/17/1573/AGO – Permitted development – Herne Hill Farm., Chediston – prior notification of agricultural development.  Timber frame, timber clad barn for dry and secure storage.
14. The Pension Regulator – A declaration of compliance has been submitted.
15.  Update on defibrillators.  The Rescue SAM defibrillator is though to be the best choice for the Parish as it comes with different sized pads for adults and children, so there can be no mistake when using the machine  Machines come with a plug although it is recommended they are directly wired to avoid tampering.  They have a 5 year warranty and a 5 year battery life. No maintenance or servicing is required as they come with a daily self-checker and a status light is displayed on the front.  .  The Clerk will write to Linstead Village Hall and Chediston Church Room to seek permission to install the machines at these locations. Quotes for the electrical work will be sought.  Funding for the use of electricity will need to be addressed.
16. Notes of Meeting – Vehicle Activated Signs & Speeding Briefing  -   Cllr Burroughes will write to local Parishes about setting up a multi-parish scheme  to purchase VAS data collection machines, thus sharing their use and cost.  Currently in the north of the County six parishes share the costs of running VAS machines, they collate the information into a format suitable for the Police to use in a bid to slow the traffic through their villages.  
17. Correspondence.                                                                                   Clerks and Councils Direct         The Local Councillor                                                                                                                                                Suffolk Coastal DC  - Site Allocations and Area Specific Policies                                                                                                                         Sizewell  Stage 2 Consultation questionnaire                                      Suffolk Coastal DC, Invitation to discussion workshop re: local plan        Copy of Cookley and Walpole Emergency Plan for info                              Cllr Burroughes April/May Reports     Invite to Ipswich War Memorial workshop.                 Understand Planning Course being held by SALC                                                                              
18. There was no other business to discuss
19.  Date of the next meeting is 17 July 2017 at Linstead Village Hall
MONDAY15 MAY 2017 – AGM  MINUTES          

7.30 pm – Chediston Church Room
CHEDISTON ANNU AL PARISH MEETING

1  Graham Downing was proposed and seconded as Chairman for the meeting.                   
2  Veronica Downing, read her report from St Mary’s Chediston PCC.
David Mantell sent his apologies for not being able to attend, Graham Downing read out his reports 

The Chediston United Charities Trust Report,                                                      Report about the Chediston and Linstead Web-site and                                 April 2017 Report of the Chedston Neighbourhood Watch     

Dr T Coffey MP – Annual Report.       
3   There was no other business to record.
LINSTEAD MAGNA and LINSTEAD PARVA ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

1  Graham Downing was proposed and seconded as Chairman for the meeting.                   
2  Janet Heath sent her apologies for not being able to attend, her reports were read out by Graham Downing :-  

2016 Linstead Parochial Church Council Reoprt                                           Linstead Village Hall Report
3  There was no other business to record.
Signed …………………………………………   Dated ………………………….


